
																																																																									 
	
	

	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

 
October 2018           Brad Johnston, Principal | Tel 604.792.1281 | brad_johnston@sd33.bc. 
                                                                                                                            Lisa Wallace, (Vice Principal | Tel 604.792.1281 | lisa_wallace@sd33.bc.	

	School Hours and Bell Schedule” 
8:20    Warning Bell 
8:25    Class in session 
10:05  Recess 15 min) 
12:00  Eating Period  
12:15  Play Break all students 
12:45 Classes In Session 
2:16   Dismissal 
2:31   End of Afterschool Supervision 
 

	

	

Dates to Remember 
 

• Fri. Oct 5- Pro D day- Classes not in session 
• Mon.Oct 9- Thanksgiving- Classes not in session 
• Tues. Oct. 9- Hot Lunch- Jims Pizza 
• Thurs. Oct. 18- PAC MTG @ 1:00-Resource Rm 
• Fri. Oct 19- Provincial Pro D day- Classes not in 

session 
• Mon. Oct. 22- Hot Lunch- Shandhar Hut 
• Tues Oct 23-Thurs Oct 25- Scholastic Book fair 

in Library 
• Wed. Oct. 24- Movie Night- 6:00-  
• Fri. Oct 26- Pride Assembly- 8:45am 
• Thurs Nov.1 & Fri.  Nov 2. Early Dismissal 

@12:00 for Parent/Teacher Interviews 
• Fri Nov. 2- School Photos (Retakes) 
 

 
	

Just a friendly reminder that you can pay your school 
supplies at the office or with your child’s teacher.   
We accept cash or cheque.  We are sensitive to the 
difficulties this may create for some families and we 
are willing to help out where we can.  Please contact 
the school and we can work out  a plan.  
Thank you 
 F. G. Leary In/Out Days 

 We are into the typical cloudy, drizzly, cooler 
days of fall. Please ensure that your children dress 
appropriately for the weather. Jackets, boots, 
gloves and hats (as necessary) all help to keep the 
children warm.  
 
WE WILL ENCOURAGE OUT DAYS. The day 
is long and children do crave exercise and fresh 
air.  
 
PLEASE ENCOURAGE YOUR CHILDREN TO 
MAKE RESPONSIBLE CHOICES AND 
ENSURE THEY ARE DRESSED PROPERLY 
FOR THE WEATHER. 

STUDENT	SAFETY	–		
	
As	part	of	our	effort	to	keep	our	students	
safe,	we	try	to	connect	with	every	person	
who	enters	the	building.	You	can	help	by	
stopping	at	the	front	office	to	check	in	and	
out,	letting	the	secretary	(Mrs.	Holden)	
know	who	you	are	and	why	you	are	there.	
If	you	are	dropping	off,	coming	to	pick	up	
early,	or	delivering	something,	please	
check	in.	Parents	need	to	be	wearing	a	
“Volunteer	Badge”	if	they	are	in	the	
school	during	the	day.				Thank	you!	
	

	A	reminder	that	if	your	child	is	staying	
home	or	will	be	arriving	late	to	school,	
please	inform	the	office	by	calling	604-792-
128.		You	can	also	email	Mrs.	Holden	at	
jocelyn_holden@sd33.bc.ca	and	your	child’s	
teacher.	Our	secretary,	Mrs.	Holden,	will	
continue	to	phone	home	for	unexplained	
absences.		
	
If	a	child	need	to	go	home	during	the	day	
they	will	stay	in	the	classroom	until	the	
parent	arrives.		
	

	
	



	

 

 

	
	  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

	 	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

We Are a Nut-Aware School 
 
We encourage everyone to think about the  
foods that they bring to school.  There are  
students who have a life threatening reaction to nuts.                     
  This allergic reaction would require the use of an EPI Pen and a call for an 
ambulance. 
There are other students who have a variety of allergic  
reactions to food and animals. Students are asked to wash  
hands, face and desktops carefully.  
 
It doesn’t matter if there isn’t a student in the class who  
has an allergy we need to think about all the students in 
the school when it comes to keeping them safe. 
 

Parking Lot Safety  
We are encouraging a traffic pattern that should help with improving safety.   
 
 
These are the important points to remember: 
 
* Give yourself time! Arrive by 8:15 and pickup at 2:30. The traffic volume is lower at these times. 
• Students should be in the lineups on the basketball court in the morning. They will enter and leave 
through the north playground doors. Please do not use the main doors unless you are late. 
• There is a Drop Off only lane next to the school. No Parking in this area at any time. Never leave your 
vehicle unattended. 
• Never drop off or pickup your child in the drive thru lane! 
• There is also a designated Bus area for Daycares right in front of the school.  These vehicles must have a 
sign that is clearly visible to park in this area. 
* Parking is encouraged in the large parking lot or in the designated lane on the street. Please obey all street 
signs and do not park in handicap parking spots unless you have a permit. 
* Be considerate and do not block parked cars! 
* School District #33 has adopted a no idling policy. If you need to wait please park in the parking lot and 
turn your car off. 
• We will be on supervision to help students and parents.  
 
Please support our students by being good	role	models.	
	
	


